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MINUTES OF VIRTUAL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 17th NOVEMBER 2020 at 7.00pm 
 

Present: Cllrs. Bateman, Carnall, Challinor, Wildman  and D. Cllr Roberts   
Members of the Public: Tony Millar  
Apologies:  Cllr Horvath and C Cllr Ward 

Subject Description Action 

APOLOGIES Cllr Horvath - technical difficulties connecting to meeting,  C Cllr Ward  

PUBLIC QUESTIONS  Tony Millar attended re planning application (SMD/2020/0399) for 12 
x Shepherd Huts where the Parish Council Objected following last 
meeting. He gave further details on the application:- 

1. Oversaturation – area where proposing for the huts in region 
of 5000sqm each hut will have over 400sqm around it 
(equivalent to 1 ½ tennis court) so not tightly space in there. 

2. Highways – only issue was parking which had been resolved 
with Planning Officer.  No issue raised re Tickhill Lane being 
single track. 

3. Volume of traffic - concerns by residents – he had not 
received any complaints on this, no reference in PC minutes 
for over 3 years. 

4. Noise and light pollution would not be an issue. 
5. Wants a “Centre Parks” feel to the site. 
6. Covid-19 situation, government are vocal in supporting 

innovations and enterprise.  They have received some 
funding from the COVID Recovery Innovation Fund. 

7. Regarding the Local Plan – worked hard to support this. This 
will complement the area with no detrimental or further 
effects  It will increase income in the local economy. 

Cllr Bateman thanked him for attending and he had made his points 
eloquently.  This will be discussed later in the meeting.   

 

MINUTES 
 

It was resolved that the minutes of the last meeting were true and 
correct and the Clerk signed a copy as a true and correct record and 
retain this for Council records when it is safe to meet it will also be 
signed by the Chair. 

 

DECLARATION OF 
INTEREST 

None   
 

REPORTS FROM 
COUNCILLORS ETC 

County Councillor – not present but reported via Clerk that he had 
secured a meeting with David Williams Cabinet Member for Highways 
to look at the state of footpaths and roads in our local area.  
District Councillor – no meetings other than Planning. Services 
meeting tomorrow night on waste. D Cllr Roberts will be asking for 
report on Fly tipping especially on Tickhill and will check if those 
removing the fly tipping photograph this and check if any documents 
within the fly tipping give any address information etc. 
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Subject Description Action 

 
Rec Centre – no  report.  It was asked what happened about the Rec  
Centre being used for COVID-19 testing. Cllr Carnall wasn’t sure why 
this hadn’t happened, Clerk advised that she had been informed that 
when someone from the COVID-19 Team arrived at the Centre two 
weeks ago to check on its facilities that no one from the Centre 
arrived to open up, therefore they had to organise a different venue 
(Caverswall VH),  Cllr Carnall to check why this had happened.  

 
 
 
 

LENGTHSMAN  No report  

 
PLANNING 
MATTERS 

Applications:  
SMD/2020/0399 – Oak Tree Farm – Change of use of land to 
accommodate 12 no shepherd huts –  
Following from Tony Millar’s presentation the Councillors revisited the 
application and although there are still reservations with this 
application a further response is to be made to the Planning 
Department to clarify the Parish Councils position.  
Decisions: none 
Enforcement: none 
Appeals: none 

 
 
 
 
 
Clerk  

MATTERS ARISING 
FROM PREVIOUS  
MEETINGS 
 

HIGHWAYS ISSUES: 
General Highways Update –  
Trimpos – no report  
Grids/drains/potholes – no new reports 
Tickhill – fly tipping – see D Cllr report 
Footpaths –  
Cllr Carnall advised that her daughter had recently walked the dog 
down to Blakely Pools and was verbally accosted by the owner saying 
that the footpaths were closed because of COVID-19 and health of the 
fish, she shouldn’t be walking there and should have seen the signs, 
which she hadn’t seen.  Cllr Carnall also asked if this was still a BOAT 
which is known as the D404 coming off The Common and going into 
the fields where there is a stile and 5-bar gate (which are padlocked 
and have been for several years) then carrying on down to Trimpos.  
Clerk advise that she was unaware of any downgrading but will check 
with RoW and also advise them on footpath closure signs. 
Bench on School Close – New branch has been ordered, delivery date 
to be confirmed and Clerk to advise on agreed delivery address. 
UNRESOLVED ITEMS: none 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Clerk  

NEW BUSINESS  None   

FINANCE  
AND AUDIT 2019/20 
 

Payments:  
The following were approved for payment : - 
Clerks Salary & Expenses – November    £213.56 
Mrs L Cantlay – Repayment re RBL Poppy Wreath - £25.0 
Mrs L Cantlay – Repayment re flower delivery - £33.75 
                            (This to be taken out of Chairs Allowance)                                
Total Payments   -  £272.31  
 
Receipts: 
Interest on  Deposit Account – Oct - £0.11 
Total Receipts  - £0.11    
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Subject Description Action 

BANK ACCOUNTS:   
Current Account   –   £194.84 after payments made  
Deposit Savings Account - £12,260.51 
Screenshot of the bank account after November payments have been 
made to be provided by Clerk to all Councillors 
 

CORRESPONDENCE None   

DATE OF NEXT 
MEETING 

Tuesday 15th December 2020 at 7pm                          
PLEASE NOTE : Unless Government Guidelines change this will be a 
Zoom remote meeting 

 

MEETING CLOSED 20.07 pm  
 


